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               Members of the Wild Trout Trust

Website: http://wwffg.tripod.com/
AUGUST/SEPTEMBER 2011 NEWSLETTER

September 14 Guild Meeting – A Forum chaired by Colin.
We discussed general aspects of fly fishing. There was a good turnout and a most convivial evening was had by all. 

Grand Raffle prizes were on display for inspection and ticket purchase.
Next Guild Meeting October 12th   Club Meeting and Speaker:–
Richard  Cripps – His talk is entitled ‘The Fascination of the Quarry’.
Our WWFFG fishing day at Blagdon on Sunday 25th has been called off due to all the boats being previously booked – 

so we are having a WWFFG Chew Boat Day, same day, 25th September. 

We had decided to make the Blagdon Day a boat fishing day to make up for the Chew Boat Competition on 22nd May which was effectively cancelled due to inclement weather. – Since the boats were all booked we had a straw poll of those interested.  The concensus was to give Chew another go. So 3 boats have been booked. The interested men are T. Pullen, M. Dyer, G.Tinson, A Greatwood, R. Eadie and W. Arney.  
If anyone else would like to fish on this date please let me know ASAP.
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The Christmas Hamper Competition Day
Sunday 23rd October ‘11
Mill Farm Trout Lakes, Worton. Nr Devizes. SN10 5 UW

We will meet at our usual venue at Mill Farm Trout Lakes.
Rods in at 9:00am fishing to 3:00pm on a 3 Fish ticket (£21).
This valuable Hamper is certainly worth turning out for. Colin B. won it last year, the only competitor to catch 3 fish - so we’ll have to keep an eye on him. We will fish with just the single fly. The Hamper will be presented at the Ladies Night on Friday 28th. A bottle of good wine (fishing plonk) will be awarded for the heaviest trout caught. GOOD LUCK, 
It’s a grand day out so hopefully see you there! 
Please fish by the Rules of the Fishery.
The Ladies Night Dinner

Friday 28th October ‘11
The ‘Ladies Night Dinner’ information, including the Evening’s Menu, was in the June/July Newsletter, this wonderful repast can be yours for only £31:25pp.  

If you would like to attend Ladies Night (Friday 28thOctober) and have decided on your choices of menu, then please register with our Treasurer Mike Harris  2, Elm Croft, St. Saviours Road, Larkhall, BATH,   BA1 6SE  -  

e-mail:-  HElmcroft@aol.com . Please consider booking your places now as the Hotel will soon be asking for our Numbers and Menu decisions.
We shall have our table quiz and superb presents for our Ladies. 
If everyone could please bring in a present for the general raffle then that would be great - as it really adds to the fun of the evening.

The Grand Raffle this year has some fantastic prizes. 

I can safely say that it has got to be the Best Grand Raffle Ever! 

Gerry Barnes has the tickets at only £1 a go. Tickets available at the 12th October Guild Meeting and of course on the evening of the dinner.

Just a reminder, here are the 7 great prizes:

· A Valuable and Outstanding Sharpe’s Gordon fly rod,

· A Superb Orvis Battenkill ‘Mid Arbor 111’ reel. Line size 5,6. 
· A Grand John Norris Fly Box pre-filled with no less than 100 quality flies,

· A Splendid Shakespeare Odyssey XT FLY, four-piece fly rod, 2.25m. AFTM 4 - (good travel rod?).
· A budget extendable handled trout landing net.

· A 3-Fish ticket for Mill Farm Trout Lakes, Worton.
· A Shakespeare Sea Trout/Reservoir 2 Piece Rod 9’6”, Weight 7/8 
                                                    (Donated by Malcolm)
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J. Turk Shield   -   Avon Springs

PHEW!  Twenty five degrees C and rising on Sunday 26th June. That was a very warm 4 hours fishing. The sluggish fish really didn’t want to play on this bright and breezy day, but thank goodness for the cooling zephyrs!
Seven Members arrived for a battle of wits and cunning on the way to tempt the trout to take the fly.  A variety of flies were tried and Andy was the first to lure a fish to the net, a handsome Rainbow of 3lbs.14ozs. Andy obligingly made a ‘slip of the tongue’ by uttering the words ‘black buzzer’. 
All fishing stopped momentarily as anglers delved into their flyboxes for the ‘killer fly’ but the size or type of buzzer we shall never know!
What a shame that Colin lost a big fish at the net, ( have you noticed they always turn and flick their tail when they see the net?) estimated at around 8lbs.

Some caught fish and others were unlucky but it was nice to be out in the fresh air having a joke and occasional banter with friends.

We don’t often see eels these days, are they becoming an endangered species? But we saw quite a few of these creatures in both lakes sunning themselves!  It was also mentioned in conversation that when fishing Avon Springs we nearly always hear the Cuckoo, but not this year.
The winner of the J. Turk Shield is:

Colin (Blagdon Bill) Burbedge…..3 rainbows for 12lbs.06ozs. (Our resident club expert was the only one to catch 3 fish. He used the red epoxy buzzer.)
2nd…. Robert E…..2 fish….6lbs.13ozs.

3rd…..Andy M………2 fish….6lbs.12ozs. (Sorry Andy, I would have asked for a recount!)

Finally – Well done to Bryan Hussey who caught the heaviest trout, 
A Rainbow of 5lbs.03ozs.  Bryan wins a really good bottle of fishing plonk.


Fullingbridge  Wednesday 13th July

Our day at Fullingbridge was a super event with seventeen members taking part. The setting below Westbury White Horse is a delight and we were blessed with an almost windless warm day - perfect for a spot of relaxed fishing and a BBQ. Over the course of the afternoon and evening a good number of fish were caught (and lost), all in superb condition, by as many different flies and techniques as you could wish for, and not always by the experts. 
The best of the fishing was near the dam where the water was weed-free, clear and deep. 
Occasional fish came to the surface – they were ready to be caught but not easy. The atmosphere was keen but relaxed which made for a great social event with plenty of humour and fishing tips shared.  

The appetising smell of the BBQ brought fishing to a standstill early evening and we enjoyed the superb spread which Robert and Tim had prepared – delicious burgers, sausages, salads and dips etc. etc. with beers courtesy of Andy.  Followed by melon and grilled bananas. Sitting by a beautiful lake on a warm summer evening chatting about fishing and eating to our hearts content – what more could anyone ask ?  Special thanks to our chefs because it was all expertly arranged and it must have taken hours to prepare a feast that satisfied the biggest appetites. 

It was during the barbecue that William caught the fish that enabled him to win the competition. His two fish weighed in at 3lbs.3ozs. So congratulations to him for taking top place with the heaviest ‘bag’. A well-deserved win.

Grateful thanks to The Fullingbridge syndicate for allowing us to hold the event.                                                                  Thanks for your excellent write up, RH
A little addendum to this write up…..William Arney, if you remember, last year won the sweep after his rod broke on a branch and borrowed a lucky rod. This year however William had cast a line near the boat shed, put his rod down, came over to the BBQ and tucked into a juicy quarter pounder! Somebody shouted to William that he had a fish on that was pulling his rod into the lake!  Needless to say William was over there in a flash, caught the fish and won the sweep  by only 1oz and he scooped £10 for his efforts.
How does he do that?? Two years in succession! 
And a few aphorisms... 
Ernest Hemingway said that “somebody just back of you while you are fishing is as bad as someone looking over your shoulder while you write to your girlfriend.”

“I’m never convinced I’ve got the right fly – unless there’s a fish attached – which is seldom.”

“If there is anything genuinely humorous about fishing, it is that of a serious angler selecting a fly to exchange for the one he is discarding.”

000000000
E-MAIL from Andy Moore  (14:9:’11)

I made two visits to our Tellisford stretch of water over the bank holiday weekend, to practice casting with my new centrepin reel.
I am now quite adept at untangling nylon 'birdsnests' on the river bank, but still hopeless at casting - So any expert advice is welcome!!

During these visits I encountered two Lithuanians from Bristol (armed with spinning rods & probably fishing for their lunch), two barbel anglers from Swindon (one confessed to having caught a 7lb barbel the previous week) & two pleasure anglers from Trowbridge (one armed with a sea fishing rod that looked like it could land a shark) - A total of six poachers in two days!

All were greeted with a cheery hello and asked if they could produce their ID cards - I already knew the answer to that question!

The stock replies were either “they didn't know that they needed a permit” or that “their mate had said it would be okay to fish”.

In fairness, all concerned packed up their gear and left immediately, without any fuss or argument.

We have reported these incidents to the Environment Agency as illegal fishing, and have made Richard Vigar (our landlord) aware of the problem - He is also going to speak to the gamekeeper on the Pomeroy Shoot.

Mike Harris and I walked the banks the following weekend, and no poachers were encountered. As it was a bank holiday weekend when I met the poachers that might have exacerbated the problem.

I think that the main cause of the problem is our lack of presence on the bank - Word soon gets out that people seldom fish that stretch, and so the poachers move in - Our best solution is to get out and fish!

If you should ever encounter somebody fishing, that you suspect is not a member:

Politely ask them to produce their membership ID.

If they cannot produce ID, then politely inform them that they are on private land, are not entitled to be fishing, and ask them to leave immediately.

9 times out of 10 people will just pack up and go, as requested.

If they do not, avoid confrontation at all costs (we are not looking for heroes), and leave yourself - Call the Police if you have been verbally threatened or physically assaulted.

In any case, make a note of the time and place of any incident, descriptions of the poachers, vehicle registration numbers, etc, and report it to the Environment Agency (0800 807060) as an incident of illegal fishing – 
The WWFFG committee is keen to report all such incidents to the Environment Agency.

Also, inform Jon Jonik (Frome Rivers Officer) or John Williams (Devon Rivers Officer) of any incident as soon as possible.

As I have said before, the greatest deterrent to poachers is for members to get out on the river bank and fish - The river is fishing well, so go and enjoy yourself!
The Sea Trout

Common names: 'Peal' (South West England), 'Sewin' (Wales) and 'White trout' (Ireland). Small sea trout have local names, such as 'Finnock', 'Whitling' and 'Herling'. 

The sea trout is a migratory form of the common and widely distributed brown trout (Salmo trutta L.). It migrates to the sea to feed and grow before returning to fresh water to spawn. Populations of brown trout may consist of almost exclusively sea trout or resident (freshwater) brown trout. However, many freshwater systems are characterised by the common occurrence of both types. The reasons for this are not fully known. However it is believed that the tendency of different systems to produce migratory trout rather than residents reflects a number of biological, genetic and environmental factors that are currently not fully understood.   Nevertheless, sea trout can be produced from eggs and milt stripped from adult fish migrating up rivers from the sea.                                                    Sea trout are native to UK and are found widely in Scandinavia, Iceland, the Baltic and many parts of the European Atlantic seaboard as far south as Portugal. Non-native populations are also found in some rivers in Chile, Argentina, Australia and New Zealand and the eastern seaboard of North America.
The sea trout has a life history that is similar to that of the salmon. Following a variable period of freshwater residence and growth they migrate to the sea as  smolts. The marine environment provides sea trout with greatly increased opportunities for feeding and growth before returning to fresh water to spawn.Young juvenile sea trout ('parr') are indistinguishable from their resident cousins. Trout parr are characterised by their rotund body shape with a short blunt head, rounded fins, and red and brown spots. They live in the slower areas of rivers including pools and backwaters. They may also live in the margins of lakes. Trout parr that are destined to become sea trout remain in fresh water for a period of 1 and 5 years but most migrate to sea after 2 or 3 years. The rate at which the young fish grow and the age at which they enter the sea varies over their geographical range. Female parr are more likely to become smolts and migrate to sea than males.

[image: image4.png]



During the early spring, many of the older and larger parr begin to turn into smolts. Sea trout smolts tend to be larger than salmon smolts. Typically, they are 5-9 inches long (13-23 cm) and distinguished by their spotted silvery flanks and yellow pectoral fins. Migration downstream takes place in April, May and early June. The main stimuli for the onset of movement downstream are thought to be increases in river flow ('spates'), changes in water temperature, lunar phase and time of day. 

FISH TAILS…….
Salmon in Scotland
Towards the end of October, one of Britain’s great natural spectacles takes place in the Scottish river network, as Atlantic salmon re-enter fresh water to breed.
One of the best places to see them is the Buchanty Spout on the River Almond in Perthshire, a pothole where the fish can be seen making dramatic leaps as they battle their way upriver to their spawning grounds.
More information at: www.perthshire.co.uk 
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Killer Shrimp
A “KILLER SHRIMP” (Dikerogammerus villosus) tops the list of the 10 worst alien invaders of Britain’s waterways, which officials say are costing billions of pounds to tackle. Despite this shrimp being only 3cm long, it has an insatiable appetite for young fish and other native species of shrimp.
Other worrying invaders are  American signal crayfish; Topmouth gudgeon; Mink; Water primrose; Floating pennywort; Giant hogweed; Japanese knotweed and of course the Himalayan balsam.
0o0o0o0o0
I think we are just about up to date now with news and activities from the summer months, so here’s to the bountiful fruitfulness of Autumn for some exciting fishing!
Next Newsletter will have our competition fishing reports and a Prize Crossword with clues that could have something to do with fishing. 
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Richard Cripps is in the throes of arranging a day out on the River Wylie in November for a group of us to fly fish for grayling. 

The fishing will take place at the Norton Bravant and Sutton Veny beats. 
Ten Members have already registered their interest at the last meeting. Ticket price and date will be advised at the next Guild Meeting and Newsletter. Anyone else interested?
0000000

Ricky, our Club Secretary, has sadly been unwell for the last few months. 
A card has been sent from us all wishing him a Speedy Recovery.

HAPPY FISHING……….BOB
PS……
[image: image7.png]Secrets to a long happy marriage

A old woman was sipping
on a glass of wine, while
sitting on the patio with her
husband, and she says, "I
love you so much, | don't
know how | could ever live
without you"... Her
husband asks, "Is that you,
or the wine talking?"... She
replies, "lt's me... talking to
the wine."
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